

UNITY AREA OF NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS

10/17/2021

Minutes by Ashley B.

Called the meeting to order with a moment of silence and reading of the Service Prayer, read 12 Traditions of NA, 12 Concepts of NA Service, and Definition & Purpose of Area Service Committee.

QUORUM CALL Chad, Scott M, Sean, Doug, Danette, Alvin, Tony

ROLL CALL

ADMIN COMMITTEE

Chair- Jess- present

Vice Chair/Secretary of Financial Matters- vacant

Treasurer- Michelle C. -present

Secretary- Ashley B. -present

SUBCOMMITTEES

Hospitals & Institutions- Bobby C.- present

Public Relations- Steven- absent

Literature-Andrew- present

Activities and Fundraisers- Mel- present

Area Service Rep- Amy G.- present

GSRs AND ALTERNATES/Reports

Conscious Contact- Sean- verbal report

First Step Group- absent

Flying High- Doug- verbal report

Hardcore- Tony – verbal report

High Noon- Kelly- absent

Keep Your Chair & Share- absent

SNRP- absent

Survivor's Group- Chad- present-verbal report

It Works- absent

Awaken Spiritually - Johnny- absent

Just for Today- Robby G. - absent

No Excuse Group- absent

Living Clean- absent

Out of Dark, Into Light- Brian -absent

Stairway to Life- Zac -absent

New Orleans Metro Meeting of NA on Zoom- Scott - present- This meeting is on Tuesday at 7:30 pm

Freedom Friday- Danette- verbal report

Honest Sharing- Alvin S.- Present- verbal report

SECRETARY'S REPORT - minutes on table

OPENING TREASURER REPORT- \$ 2,510.93

ASR REPORT- The report is attached to the mins.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

Hospitals & Institutions- Bobby- Bobby bought literature for H&I by using his allocated funds

Public Relations- absent

Literature- Andrew- Literature is fully stocked. A literature subcommittee meeting was held after last months meeting. These meetings will continue monthly after the area meeting.

A&F- Mel will advertise a subcommittee meeting and create flyers to get a team together to plan events. A Unity area party Christmas party was suggested. However, Unity area would have to dip into prudent reserve to distribute money for the party. A motion was made to take the \$800 from prudent reserve to fund the party. This will be brought back to groups for voting. A&F subcommittee will start to plan the party in the meantime.

MAILBOX REPORT- The mailbox has not been checked.

Old Business-

- none

NEW BUSINESS-

- Rent for Unity Area is due in December. This is a one-time payment of \$300 for the year. Michelle asks that payment of this amount is brought back to the groups for voting
- A motion was made to take \$800 from prudent reserve to fund a Unity Area Christmas party. The purpose is to provide food, fun and fellowship as well as to make money for the unity area. This will be brought back to groups for voting. A&F subcommittee will start to plan the party in the meantime.
- Ashley B. will reach out to Richard for help posting the unity area mins and other forms on the unityna.org site

TREASURER'S CLOSING REPORT: \$2,765.56

MOTION TO CLOSE

Alvin motioned to close and Chad seconded.

Closed with moment of silence and the serenity Prayer.

NEXT AREA IS SUNDAY NOVEMBER 21st , 2021

December Public Relations Subcommittee Meeting

December 4, 2021, Pizza at 11:00 am, Meeting at noon

Meadows Chapel United Methodist Church

16172 Highway 73 Prairieville, LA 70769

The current agenda (may be added to as necessary):

- **Elections:** PR Vice Chair and PR Secretary
- **Billboard Proposal:** Get more specific information prepared to present to areas so nothing is vague
- **Social Media:** Exactly how do we want to go forward with Facebook PSA's if approved, and discuss any opportunities on other social media platforms
- **TV & Social media PSAs:** Discuss proposals for having NA PSAs made for TV and social media and how to get them aired on local TV and any other possible media outlets
- **larna.org:** Discuss possible changes to the LA Region website to make it more effective

All NA members in LA Region who want to contribute to our Region PR efforts are encouraged to attend. We need input and healthy discussion, but please keep an open mind and give us all a break :)

In this meeting we hope to “flesh out” some of the topics we discussed on September 11 so we can get a more concise and complete message to the areas on what we are proposing as well as any new topics that may be present themselves.

For more information or to be added to the PR email list please contact Richard T at:

nlananet1@gmail.com

cell # 318-578-0344